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The Honorable Tom Cole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro

Chairman Ranking Member

Committee on Appropriations Committee on Appropriations

H-305, the Capitol 1036 Longworth HOB

Washington, D.C. 20515 Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro,

I am requesting funding for the Intersection Improvement at Medlock Bridge Road and
McGinnis Ferry Road project in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is
the City of Johns Creek, located at 11360 Lakefield Drive, Johns Creek, Georgia, 30097.

The funding would be used for improvements to a highly congested intersection, including
sidewalk and trail construction, wall construction, and erosion control. The project is an
appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will alleviate congestion at an intersection with over
80,000 vehicles passing through daily. The congestion and delays at the intersection affects
regional mobility, emergency response, and daily commutes in the metro Atlanta area. This
improvement will benefit thousands of residents and commuters who rely on this corridor to
access jobs, schools, healthcare, and commercial areas. The intersection serves as a vital access
point to key community assets including City Hall, public safety offices, a hospital with a 30-bed
emergency department, and major retail centers. By addressing current and future capacity needs,
this project directly supports the quality of life, economic development and transportation
efficiency of the region.

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes described in 42
USC 5305(a)(2).

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate
family.

Sincerely,

Rich McCormick, MD, MBA
Member of Congress

PRINTED ON RECYCLED PAPER



